ТОВАРИСТВО ЧЕРВОНОГО ХРЕСТА УКРАЇНИ



UKRAINIAN RED CROSS SOCIETY

01004, Київ, вул. Пушкінська, 30 Тел. 235-01-57; факс (044) 288-16-58, 235-10-96 e-mail: <u>national@redcross.org.ua</u> <u>nc.fin@redcross.org.ua</u>

24.04. de 13/1 № 06/26d На № від 30, Pushkinska St., Kyiv, 01004, Ukraine Tel. 235-01-57; fax (044) 288-16-58, 235-10-96 e-mail: national@redcross.org.ua nc.fin@redcross.org.ua

Mrs. Salam Hamzeh Ghaith

Founder and President of Small World UAE

Copy: Embassy of Ukraine to the UAE

Dear Mrs. President,

On behalf of the Ukrainian Red Cross Society and me personally I avail myself of the opportunity to assure you and Small World team of our highest consideration. I would like to express sincerest honor and genuine gratitude for your assistance to vulnerable groups of Ukrainian population, especially those living in areas of nuclear pollution after Chornobyl accident. We are very happy with your support, because consequences of the most horrible experienced technogenic disaster, which has happened 27 years ago, namely on April 26, 1986, still threaten population's health, especially children.

Since the Chornobyl accident Ukrainian Red Cross Society has been implementing the Chornobyl Humanitarian Assistance and Rehabilitation Programme (CHARP) aimed to render assistance to the disaster's victims. CHARP is supported by many international donors, and we are very thankful to your organization Small World UAE and your Diamond Sponsor Abu Dhabi International Marine Sports Club for joining the initiative.

Your generous aid was delivered to children from low income multi- children families in accordance to your recommendation. The aid was delivered taking into account needs of children and parents' desires.

We are honored to express a sincere gratitude for your humanitarian action on behalf of children, parents, who thanks to your generous support were able to provide their children with essentials to continue the studying, and school managers.

We attach report on funds distribution, gratitude letters and video shots. Please do not hesitate to contact Ukrainian Red Cross Society for any further information and documents you may need.

Finally, dear Mrs. Hamzeh Ghaith, let me to use the opportunity to assure you of my highest consideration, and to thank for your generosity once more.

Sincerely yours,

Dr. Ivan G. Usichenko

President